Good morning Chairman Weprin and members of the Finance Committee.  I’m Joyce Singerman, Fiscal Officer, Administrative Services Division of the City Council.  We’re before you today with the Council’s proposed Fiscal Year 2009 Operating Budget. 

In light of our current economic decline, this budget is $52,260,332, a decrease of $2,348,165 from our fiscal year 2008 budget – an overall decrease of 4.3%. 

A PS reduction of $1,100,000 will be realized by assessing current and future vacancies.  We have reduced our OTPS budget by $1,248,165.  In part, this can be accomplished as a result of the successful roll out of the new IT migration and upgrade -- expense funds earmarked for this project are no longer required.  Savings have also been achieved by more efficient and aggressive bidding of contracts for printing and supplies.  We will also continue to expand modifications in our purchasing practices to further reduce spending.

If you have any questions, we’d be happy to answer them at this time.  Thank you.

PAGE  

